
Dr. Lee ministered at New 
Year’s Eve Service in WOWC 

Dr. Lee was invited to minister at the New 
Year’s Eve Prayer meeting at World 
Outreach Worship Center in Newport 
News, VA. As he shared the message of 
“New Beginning with God,” the Holy 
Spirit moved in His mighty power to heal, 
deliver and impart unto over 450 members 
who attended the meeting. Several people 
who were watching the service in the 
internet also came to receive God’s divine 
impartation to begin the New Year with 
His blessings.  

Dr. Lee also conducted the 
GHN Leadership Seminar at 

Living Faith Christian 
Fellowship 

The GHN Leadership Seminar was 
developed to equip leaders of a church 
with magnifying the leadership examples 
of the heroes of the Bible in the Old and 
New Testaments. On January 12, the 
seminar was held at Living Faith Christian 
Fellowship from 8:45 a.m. till 5:00 p.m. 
During the impartation prayer time, the 
Holy Spirit empowered the leaders of the 
church, as well as several former GHN 
trained leaders with His divine leadership 
anointing and power.   

Over 450 members of WOWC attended the 
New Year’s Eve Prayer Service. A man came 
with a native American attire and danced in 
traditional style during the worship time. 

As the WOWC worship team began to sing 
unto the Lord, His tangible presence and glory 

started to fill the sanctuary. The Holy Spirit 
continuously moved in the sanctuary so Pastor 
Russell allow Dr. Lee to minister right into the 

New Year until 12:40 a.m. Praise the Lord!

During the impartation prayer time, most of 
the leaders of Living Faith Christian 

Fellowship were deeply touched by the 
fresh anointing of the Holy Spirit to lead 

their church for His glory.
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WOWC New Year’s Eve Service Dr. Lee preaching at the service 

Many participants were empowered Dr. Lee’s impartation prayers at WOWC

Dr. Lee conducting the GHN Leadership Participants of the GHN Leadership Seminar  

Living Faith Christian Fellowship



GHN Conference in Virginia Beach

Dr. Brenda Stratton teaching at the GHN Conference

With the participants of the GHN Conference

Pastor Jeff Crawford teaching at the GHN Conference

Dr. Lee teaching at the GHN Conference

Fresh anointing came upon the participants 

  Dr. Lee reports:  

  The New Year has been a very busy start for River of Life Ministries. It was such a blessing to minister and usher in the New 
Year by praying God’s fresh “New Beginning” impartation to fall on the congregation of WOWC. We were suppose to stop at 
11:45 p.m. to have the Lord’s supper together and pray for God’s blessings to fall upon the congregation as the New Year’s 
count down at midnight. But the Holy Spirit was moving so powerfully that Pastor Evenson signaled me to continue on praying 
for the congregation right into the New Year. Truly WOWC is God’s presence oriented church and not program based. 
  On January 24 - 27, we conducted the Global Harvest Network (GHN) Conference at Landstown Community Church in 
Virginia Beach. During each night’s impartation prayer meeting according to the subjects that we taught that day, once again the 
presence of the Holy Spirit came down upon the participants mightily and they received physical and inner healings and 
deliverance from the bondages of cultural and religious spirits. When the Holy Spirit released His joy upon many people, they 
freely began to laugh in the Spirit and they were cleansed and freed from many different kinds of spiritual bondages in their 
lives. Truly God’s River of Life was freely flowing unto the participants during each night’s impartation prayer times. Several of 
the conference participants told me that they had truly received God’s deliverance from religious teachings of the past and 
impartation of Kingdom authority and power in such a way that they would never be the same again. I rejoiced with them for 
their new freedom in Christ. 
  As we made God’s appointed plans for RLM to equip indigenous missions mobilizers in the nations in 2019, we need 
your prayers and ongoing monthly financial support to carry out His mission. Please pray to become a 30 fold ($30 per 
month) or a 60 fold  or a 100 fold or a 300 fold or a 500 fold or beyond partners with RLM this year.  
  May God abundantly bless you as you sow into RLM this year according to His promises in Deuteronomy 28:1-14! May God’s 
divine life, health, provision and peace be with you, your family, business and church all the days of your life!

John Churchill teaching at the GHN Conference


